[image: image1.jpg]S




Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: September 28, 2007 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – HTC 121, Ely –  Room 114, Battle Mountain – Room 1, 
Winnemucca – Room 108, Pahrump – PVC 119
Members Present: Elko: JoAnn DelSarto, Jodi Gerrits, Mary Gilbertson, Marsha Holford, Renae Jim, Rose Karr,  Pat Loper, Jeanne Long, Pat Phillips, Penny Ronk, Cynthia Vaughn-Giles, Delores Whittaker.
Call Meeting to Order: Marsha called the meeting to order at 11:36 a.m. 
Introduction of Guests: Susanna Dorr showed the new GBC webpage.  She said the main objective is to keep the webpage up-to-date and anytime something needs to be changed or added to contact her.  She also said departments can have their own webpage if they choose.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the August 31, 2007 meeting were approved, with a motion made by Jeanne Long and seconded by Rose Karr. All present voted to approve the motion.
Treasurer’s Report: Renae reported that there were no expenditures and no revenue for last month.  The existing balance is $4,479.60. 
Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain –  Absent – No Report
Ely –  Absent – No Report

Pahrump –  Absent – No Report
Winnemucca –  Absent – No Report 
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – No Report
Events / Fundraisers –  Jodi Gerrits reported the committee is planning the chili/soup feed.  The entry form is online and the public is encouraged to enter.  The deadline for entries is October 18th and the committee may decide to cancel the event if not enough entries are received by then.  She also stated there has been a request to add a salsa category and the committee will meet Wednesday, October 3 to decide on this.  
Facilities / Web Page – No Report
Grant-in-Aid –  Penny Ronk reported 17 classified staff are taking classes this fall using their grant-in- 

 aid for a total of $4468.00
Hospitality / Awards – Pat Loper has volunteered to chair the hospitality committee.  She shared 
 a thank you from Sallie Knowles, thanking classified for her retirement party.
Scholarship –  No report.  Jeanne Long thanked classified for her scholarship which she used for her art class. 
President’s Council:  No Report
College Council:  The next meeting will be Friday, October 5 from 9:00-10:30 am in Elko-HTC 121, Battle Mountain-1, Ely-118, Pahrump-122 and Winnemucca-115.
Old Business:   
Vending Machines:  Mary Gilbertson reported most of the machines were stocked after last month’s meeting, however several machines remain empty or do not operate well.  Classified Executive Board has decided to draft a letter to Bill Reinhard documenting the vending machine problem.
Request from Mardell Wilkins to be Dr. Killpatrick’s liaison with Classified Council and attend classified meetings- Marsha reported the results of the electronic vote-23 to 7 in favor of Mardell not attending the classified meetings.

Request from the chili/soup cook-off committee for donation- The committee requested a donation of $200 to provide door prizes at the chili/soup feed.  Penny Ronk made a motion for two $100 donations from classified staff for door prizes for the chili/soup cookoff. Renae Jim seconded and all present voted to approve the motion.
New Business:  

Request from Hospitality Committee to purchase flowers for ill classified member- Pat Loper reported Ann Ulrich has been ill and is staying with her daughter in Reno and the hospitality committee would like to send her flowers and the cost will be $57.59.  Mary Gilbertson made a motion to spend $57.59 on flowers to Annie Ulrich.  The motion was seconded by Jeanne Long and all present voted to approve the motion.  
Ideas and suggestions needed for Thanksgiving & Christmas Projects- Marsha asked for projects for classified to participate in or help with during the holidays.  Penny suggested the Manor as a place for us to help.  Marsha volunteered to call the Manor to see if this is possible.
Motion was made by Penny Ronk and seconded by Rose Karr to adjourn the meeting. Meeting was adjourned at 12:17 p.m.
